RANSOM COUNTY

COMMISSIONERS’ PROCEEDINGS

OCTOBER 16, 2001

Ron Torbenson called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.  Members present were Kevin Bishop, Patty Carlblom, Ron Torbenson and Jon Wiltse.  Absent was Steve Dick.

Minutes of the special budget meeting on October 1st and the regular commission meeting on October 2nd were reviewed.  Jon Wiltse motioned to approve both sets of minutes and Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which carried.

Randy Grueneich and Deb Lee with the Extension Office brought rolls for the meeting in honor of National 4-H week.  They also informed the Board that Ransom County has almost 200 children involved in 4-H.  They indicated that family tradition, the county fair and good business support were just a few of the reasons that 4-H is thriving in Ransom County.

Bills and Payroll were reviewed.  After discussion, Patty Carlblom made a motion to approve both bills and payroll.  Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

The Commission reviewed appraisals of properties which have been forfeited to the County for delinquent taxes.  Conrad Steinhaus volunteered to check out properties on the appraisal list to see what structures were there, etc.  He wondered if the properties that are now in the County’s name should be posted indicating that they are the property of the County.  No determination was made on this issue.   After discussion, Kevin Bishop motioned to offer these properties for sale and Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which carried.

David Dick, Ransom County’s Emergency Manager, met with the Board regarding several different issues.  He passed out information from Doug Friez, North Dakota’s Homeland Security Coordinator regarding heightened security in the State.  They are asking that special attention be paid to water and other utilities; food supplies; health and medical providers; airports and other transportation facilities; National Guard armories; schools/day care centers; dams; shopping malls and other businesses.  

David also handed out a “Ransom County Homeland Security” sheet which listed several areas in the County that could be considered possible “targets”, and a Terrorism Planning Checklist.  He added that all elected officials in the County are at a heightened awareness and feel that the chance for terrorism is slim, but possible.

David told the Board that they are having problems with the pager again.  The current system was bought from State Radio and is a little outdated.  He will be getting a bid on a new system, but has no cost figures available as of yet.

David is also checking into a USDA Rural Utilities Grant which would help to provide funding for the installation of weather radio transmitters.  Ransom County has a tower 10 miles west of Lisbon, which could be a possible site.  The National Weather Service is anxious for all areas of the State to have transmitters in place.

The issue of 911 signing in rural areas was brought up by David.  He wondered what the County wanted to do in regard to the maintenance of these signs and if there should be more signing placed in the rural areas.  It was felt that perhaps the patrol operators could inventory these as they do their regular sign maintenance.  Kevin Bishop will contact Jerry Lamb in regard to this.

David’s job description was discussed.  At this time the Board is not quite sure how they want to distribute these duties, whether they will hire someone to do exactly what David has been doing or perhaps several different offices within the County would take over some of these duties, with a salary adjustment.

David reported to the Board that some of the FEMA projects were getting done and Townships were receiving their money.  Other Townships have reported to David that they are having trouble finding contract help.

Applications for liquor, beer and Sunday opening licenses for Debbie Jensen/Stake Out were approved.  Notations are to be put on each license that they become effective at 12:01 a.m. on November 1, 2001.

Correspondence was received from Tewaukon National Wildlife Refuge inviting the Commission to their Open House on Sunday, October 28th from 1:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.

The Auditor indicated that when the 3rd computer was purchased for the Auditor’s office it was paid out of the General fund and not the Technology fund.  She inquired if the Commission wanted her to make that adjustment and Kevin Bishop motioned to do that.  Patty Carlblom seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Patty Carlblom asked if we could perhaps take the leasing of the election equipment out of the Technology fund.  The Auditor will try to check with other counties or the State Auditor’s office to determine this.

Patty reported to the Board that she had organized a meeting with Don Smith, Morris Saxerud, Wayne Jones and herself in regard to the application for an inert landfill in or near Lisbon.  No one had any major objections, but Morris Saxerud wanted to discuss it at the City Council meeting in November.  No action is needed by the County, unless we have an objection.

The Auditor’s office was asked to contact the Personnel Committee regarding adopting the State plan for vacation and sick leave benefits.  The Board would like to get the policy changes written up, reviewed, and in place by January 1, 2002.  Conrad Steinhaus asked if the normal vacation that would have otherwise been lost with the old policy would be able to be carried forward if the new policy is adopted.  This will be checked into.

Conrad also asked the Board for approval to advertise for a replacement patrol vehicle.  He indicated this was in his budget for 2001.   Conrad will check with Wayne Jones about publishing questions.  The Board felt that he could perhaps bid two different ways:  one with the old vehicle as a trade in and one without.

There being no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Torbenson adjourned the meeting.
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